29 North Benton
Helena, Montana
October 8, 1958

Dear Aunt Julia,

How much I enjoyed hearing from you! Too bad we are so far
apart in miles for I would dearly love to drop in on you: for
a real visit...Mother has spoken fondly of you over the years
and we "children" feel that we kmow you well.

You are correct...l did live in Spokane for ten years and worked
for an advertising firm . Spokane was very good to me, but I
felt I must make a change from the pressurous advertising busi-
ness, and too, I wanted to be closer to "home on Spring Creek"
and to my sister, Janey, and her family in Great Falls.

So after a wonderful three months' vacation at home with Mother
and Dad, I located in Helena in August of this year and am

doing secretarial work for the 0Oil and Gas Conservation Commission
of Montana. It is a very drastic change from the type of work I
was used to, but my new found freedom from pressure and seven

day weeks is refreshing’

Thank you very much for sending me a copy of the beautiful poem
you wrote about Grandfather. Long ago,Mother had framed the
copy you gave her and it hangs in a very special ndok in our
front room. Thank you $o much, Aunt Julia!

Hope this note finds you well and strong in your 85th year and
enjoying happiness in your many friends, neighbors and relatives.

Loving best wishes always,



Bernice Wilson
29 North Benton
Helena, Montana

Mrs. Julia D. Hart
2142 Grape Street
Abilene, Texas
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